

## **EASTERN**

## NEW YORK SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS INC.

ANNUAL REPORT September 14, 1966

Our growth during the past year has been not so much in numbers as it has been in depth. More and more we are developing the characteristics of a healthy, active, professional society.

We had 44 members this past year consisting of 35 Regular, 7 Junior, 1 Honorary and 1 Associate members. This compares with 48 members last year. During the year it was necessary to remove the names of four members from the rolls for non-payment of dues to the Society.

During this time that portion of our dues payable to the NYSAPLS, INC. doubled per member. In spite of this large increase, our members on the whole seemed to consider this both just and worthwhile.

We have ordered and should soon have a society pin in the form of both tie tacs and lapel pins. We hope that all our members will proudly wear one. Mr. Hartnett is to be commended for his efforts in this behalf.

The Board of Directors, among its other activities, has devoted a great deal of time to a proposed retirement program which should be presented to the Society in the near future.

It seems that Surveyors like to eat and they especially enjoy eating with other people. Our best attended and most enjoyable meetings were: the March Ladies night with its slide program by Mr. Eugene G. West; the joint meeting with Mid-Hudson Chapter in May with its panel discussion; and the picnic in July at Tom McCormacks.

Let's try to make the coming year even better than the one just concluded-both on the local and State level. Remember that the more you put into an organization the more you will receive from it.

Respectfully

William Schraa Secretary-Treasurer

BOARD OF DIRECTORS — 1964-65 EASTERN N. Y. SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS INC.